












 
 May 19, 2008 
 
To whom it may concern, 
 
These are the flight activities on May 10, 2008 of the Mayo 2 crew as we remember 
them.   
 

1. At 1942 hours we received a flight request for a flight from Arcadia 
Franciscan Skemp Hospital to transport a patient to LaCrosse.  Enroute we 
were advised that our destination would be changed to Eau Claire.  Enroute to 
Arcadia we witnessed a few lower clouds developing in the hills.  We had 
been advised that there were multiple patients and we discussed among 
ourselves that if we were requested to return after dark we probably would 
not.  We decided to expedite our ground time in Arcadia so that our return 
flight would be mostly during daylight hours.  On the return flight to Eau 
Claire we encountered scattered clouds that were below our minimums.  The 
use of NVG’s on the return allowed us to see the scattered lower clouds. 
 

2. While at Luther we were requested to return to Arcadia for another patient. 
We turned the flight down due to the known lower clouds between Eau Claire 
and Arcadia even though the current and forecasted conditions were above our 
minimums.   
 

3. At 2155 we were requested to transport a patient from Eau Claire to  
Rochester.  Flight was turned down because the Rochester’s forecast was 
below our minimums.   
 

4. On May 11 at 0200 hours we were requested for a scene flight in the LaCrosse 
area.  The flight was turned down due to no improvement in the weather from 
the previous flight turndowns.   
 

5. At 0304 we received a flight request to Alma Center, WI for a scene flight.   
Flight was accepted because the current and forecasted conditions were above 
our minimums.  We encountered below minimum weather enroute and 
aborted the flight.  We then completed this patient transport by ground 
ambulance.    

       
 

            
            Art Reeder 
            Drew Bestland 
            Dave Cullinan 
            ----------------- 


